
 

News Release 
Lea County-  

 

On May 12th, just over 24 hours later Mika Roberts was discovered in Clovis, NM by 
the Clovis Police Department. She was found safe with two male associates. With 
the assistance of Local, State and Federal law enforcement personnel, we were able 
to determine Mika was in the Clovis. The investigation will continue and at the time 
of this report the reason for her leaving her residence is still being sought but there 
was no kidnapping involved with this incident.  

 

Members of the Lea County Sheriff’s Office will be conducting interviews with Mika 
Roberts and the others involved to determine all of the facts of this incident. The 
Lea County Sheriff’s Office, its personnel and the personnel from the Federal Bureau 
of Investigations (FBI), the New Mexico State Police and the Lovington Police 
Department worked very hard making sure this incident was investigated and all 
leads were pursued to ensure Mika Roberts was returned home safely.  

 

The issued Amber Alert has been cancelled. Sheriff Ackerman would like to 
personally thank his staff and all of the surrounding agencies and their personnel 
for the outstanding work they performed in resolving this incident.  
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